
Report: Kids being medicated
at alarming rate
By Alan Schwarzmay, New York Times

ATLANTA — More than 10,000 American toddlers 2 or 3 years old
are  being  medicated  for  attention  deficit  hyperactivity
disorder outside established pediatric guidelines, according
to data presented last week by an official at the Centers for
Disease Control and Prevention.

The report, which found that toddlers covered by Medicaid are
particularly prone to be put on medication such as Ritalin and
Adderall, is among the first efforts to gauge the diagnosis of
A.D.H.D.  in  children  below  age  4.  Doctors  at  the  Georgia
Mental Health Forum at the Carter Center in Atlanta, where the
data  was  presented,  as  well  as  several  outside  experts
strongly criticized the use of medication in so many children
that young.

The  American  Academy  of  Pediatrics  standard  practice
guidelines for A.D.H.D. do not even address the diagnosis in
children 3 and younger — let alone the use of such stimulant
medications,  because  their  safety  and  effectiveness  have
barely  been  explored  in  that  age  group.  “It’s  absolutely
shocking, and it shouldn’t be happening,” said Anita Zervigon-
Hakes, a children’s mental health consultant to the Carter
Center.  “People  are  just  feeling  around  in  the  dark.  We
obviously don’t have our act together for little children.”
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